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Introduction 

To: Bishop T. Larry Kirkland, Presiding Prelate of the Fifth Episcopal District; Mrs. Mary Kirkland, Episcopal supervisor; 

Dr. Willie Glover, Connectional Lay President; Connectional Officers; Mr. Simeon Rhoden, President, Fifth Episcopal 

District Lay Organization; Fifth District Lay Officers; Presiding Elders; Pastors; Clergy; Delegates; Visitors and Friends  

As Assistant Recording Secretary, I assisted Recording Secretary Nixietta Williams during the 57th Session, 5th District 

Lay Convention held in Oakland in July 2014 and at the Lay Meetings held during the Mid-Year Convention in Los 

Angeles in March 2015. 

I too recorded minutes in the above-mentioned sessions and meetings to provide the Secretary with a second set of 

notes so she could have as much information as possible to compile and disseminate the official and permanent 

records of discussions and decisions made. 

I also assisted in compiling and maintaining records of those in attendance at all sessions and meetings. 

I thank President Rhoden and Recording Secretary Williams for support given to assist me in the performance of the 

duties required of an Assistant Recording Secretary. 
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